MCYHA Board Meeting
October 2, 2012

Members Present:  Kirk Null, Steve Schultz, Reza Ghasemi, Diane Wait, Chris and Julie Bennett

Members Absent: 

Introductions were made.  Reza is considering being our ice commissioner.  He’s coached soccer for the past 17 years and Normal West girls soccer for the past 5 years.

Minutes from the September 11th meeting were reviewed and approved.

President’s Report: 
Chris has been working with the coaches to get a practice game set up and obtaining referees.  This is scheduled for Sunday, October 7th at 6:00pm on the big ice.

Varsity Coach Report:  
See old business.

CIPHL Rep Report: 
Steve reported that league fees will be about the same as last year- around $3300/3400 from each team.  There were two scholarships approved at the September meeting.  Further discussion regarding scholarships will be tabled until the next meeting.  
ACTION: Steve will find out when payments are due.

All Star Game at Soldier Field was discussed.  You had to sell 200 tickets each team at $40 each was rejected.  The Peoria Civic Center is still a possibility for this game.  It is the hope that the schedule would be out within the next three weeks.  Champaign has withdrawn from the league.  Champaign and Decatur are playing in the Lincoln Land league.  

They discussed Notre Dame.  They have one Varsity player, and not sure where he will play.  They will have JV only.  Pekin will have Varsity only.  The rest will have both.

Goalie contacts for each team so that if a team were without goalies that one could be provided. Three out of area players were approved.

The next meeting is 10/17/12.
 
Vice President’s Report: No Report

Registrar’s Report:  
Sarah almost has rosters ready to send to CIPHL.  She needs to determine who is frozen and who is not.  
ACTION:  Sarah will contact Charlie for frozen players.  
ACTION: Sarah will research rule G4B.

Treasurer’s Report:  
Dee stated that our overall account has $28,400 from the sale of the indoor inline rink.  She is still working on what to do with this money.

The Scholarship Account for seniors has $594.75.  

The Ice Account has $11k.  October ice fees were $2583.   

Julie Roberts will be heading up the candle fundraiser.  She will also send a note to all the sponsors to donate again this year.  She is working on a date for the teams to bag groceries at Cubs for tips.

Dee is waiting to send out the sponsorship letter.  There is an idea to have the kids write personal letters for donations.  Discussion took place about donation amounts for sponsors.  Charge by size of the ad, or add the banner.  Sponsorship letter change dollar amount to $100 get name/logo on programs.  $250 would get name/logo on team banner, in addition.  Julie had the idea to have the banner go to the “Player of the Week” and maybe do pictures. 

The banner we currently have could be hung up at PIC and we could get a new banner for traveling to games.  

Practice jerseys were for the most part not returned from last season.

ACTION:  Chris will send out a general email asking for them back.


Secretary’s Report:  Julie has contacted Matthew Hanks to see if he would be interested in providing some nutrition education for the players and/or conditioning ideas.  She sent his information to Charlie.

New Business:  
Dee relayed that the company that usually provides jerseys would not have the teal, black or white jerseys. 
 
Old Business: 
Ice Commissioner:  
Reza attended the meeting and discussion took place regarding the duties of the ice commissioner.  Reza brought up the issue of how is MCYH helping coaches to make sure that Bantams are ready to move to high school.  This is just in the beginning of being developed.

The board unanimously appointed Reza 

Chris called Dr. Kolb and spoke with him.  He’s not a neurologist, but is a part of a sports medicine clinic.  He will try to pull together resources to do a team assessment.  Doug Mentor who is in charge of the computer lab at Heartland to do the assessments.

No movement on the website redirect.




Next meeting will be November 6th at the PIC at 7pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Julie Bennett
Secretary
